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___________________________________________________________________________

To the people of the Church in Australia, on GOOD FRIDAY 2015 –

Syria, together with Israel and the Palestinian Territories (the West Bank and Gaza Strip), Egypt, Jordan, the Lebanon and Cyprus, is included in the Custody of the Holy Land, which the Franciscans have served since 1209. The friars in Syria today continue the Franciscan tradition of eight centuries, living with the shrinking population of Christians and suffering with them in appalling conditions.
Three entirely Christian villages are located in northern Syria. In June 2013, a priest was shot in the friary of Ghassanieh when rebels entered and stole everything. On July 20 last year, an airborne missile almost completely demolished the friary of Yacoubieh. The resident friar was not in his room but suffered wounds to the head. A friar in Kanaieh was kidnapped but was later released.

The Franciscan friars serving the Catholic villages in northern Syria count on our support and prayers. They and their faithful are severely oppressed by the orders of the rebels.

The friar Custos of the Holy Land explained. “In case of refusing to abide by these orders, Islamic law will apply. Whoever does not accept these orders either must go away or will be executed. I invite everyone to pray for all the communities of Syria, especially for those who live under the control of the extremist rebels.” The incursions of the Islamic “caliphate” have made the situation much worse.

A succession of Popes has commissioned and entrusted the Franciscans with organizing the Good Friday Collection for the benefit of the Holy Land. Pope Francis, in his turn, has asked all the Catholic dioceses in the world to hold this special collection and to send their contribution to the Commissariat of the Holy Land in their country. 

The Commissary sends his country’s total collection to the Congregation for the Oriental Churches, who determine how the money is distributed. The Prefect of the Congregation stated that the Good Friday Collection remains the ordinary and indispensable means of promoting the life of Christians in the Holy Land.

What the Franciscan Custody of the Holy Land receives is for the use not only of the Holy Places but above all of those pastoral, charitable, educational and social works that the Church supports in the Holy Land for the welfare both of their Christian brethren and of the local communities. 
As a pontifical collection requested by the Popes, the annual Good Friday collection unites all Christians to support their brothers and sisters in the Holy Land. It offers a direct link for our parishioners to be witnesses of peace and to help maintain the Holy Places. We in Australia have our part in this effort. The pilgrims who visit the Holy Places and the local Christian community whom we support greatly appreciate our contribution. Our Australian Church has always been most generous. 
Signature                                                                                                   Friar Carl Schafer OFM
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